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Term  1 

Dear Parents, 

We have done so well to get to this stage of the term but we have certainly had quite a number of 
absences this week due to Covid. We did so well for the past two years, it had to catch up with us 
at some stage. Thank you to everyone who has continued the regular testing each week. I have still 
yet to hear whether or not we will be supplied with RATs for term 2. You are required to notify 
the school if your child tests positive. This is not optional. You also need to register this on the 
following website - https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/report 

 

Just a reminder that all household member must isolate if someone tests positive, unless they 
work in an industry that holds exemptions. We have also had to send home a large amount of stu-
dents this week. If your child is unwell or displays any symptoms you must keep them at home. If 
you are unsure of the RAT results please have a PCR.  

 

If you child is arriving late or leaving early, you MUST sign them in or out at the office. Do not just 
drop your child off and let them come in by themselves.( Unless as advised by office staff). If this 
happens you will receive a phone call from the office to come back and use the proper channels. 
We must have an updated list of who is onsite in case of an emergency. 

There are still many children coming to the office each day for a mask. Please do 
not send your child to school without a mask and a spare. We only have limited 
supplies left. If your child does not come with a mask you may receive a phone 
call to bring one to school. Students are using a lot of class time back and forth 
from the office looking for a mask. 

 

Tomorrow is a casual clothes day. Please send in your Easter hamper do-
nations and your raffle tickets and money. Thank you to Sunbury Bunnings for 
donation the hampers for the prizes to go into. 

 

Thank you to the 50 families who filled in the Google Form with regards to helping with fundraising 
and community events this year. We will be in contact with you with regards to your offer of help. 
A reminder the OLMC Bunnings BBQ is on Saturday 9th April. This is a major fundraiser for us. 
Please let us know if you can help for an hour or more on the day. 

 

The Sunbury Little Athletics season ended yesterday & Zane & Macey 
both did really well. Zane took out 1st place overall for U11’s & Macey 
3rd place for U9’s. More future Olympians are coming out of OLMC. Con-
gratulations Zane and Macey! 

 

Congratulations to the OLMC Athletics team who finished 2nd last Friday at 
the Sunbury District Athletics Carnival. Well done, team!! 



 

 

N e w s l e t t e r  

 

 

 

 

 Mission 

 Advisory in nature 

 Educational relationships 

 Wider purpose 

 And its articulation  

 

In next week’s newsletter we will profile each member of the council. You are welcome to discuss with the 
council members any issues that you feel are relevant for discussion, both strengths and challenges. 

 

T h i s  S u n d a y  i s  t h e  5 t h  S u n d a y  i n  L e n t .  E a s t e r  i s  a l m o s t  u p o n  u s .   

John 8:1-11 - This story tells us about people who came to Jesus with different mindsets.  The Pharisees 
and scribes were sure they were right and the woman knew that she had done wrong.  The effect of 
meeting Jesus and letting Him into their lives changes them powerfully.  The Pharisees and scribes, through 
the words of Jesus were able to see that they too were sinners, like the woman they were accusing and 
they were not perfect.  The woman, expecting to be punished for her error, received a lovely acceptance 
from Jesus which must have left a lasting impression on her.  
When someone has done the wrong thing by us how do we react? Do we forgive or seek retribution? Lent 
is the perfect time to reflect on where we sit with this question. It is also worth asking, “What would Jesus 
do?” At OLMC we use the restorative practices approach where we seek to reflect on our actions and repair 
damaged relationships. While there are always consequences for our actions, it is important to also seek 
understanding. 

 
 Happy birthday to the following children celebrating this week. I hope 

you have a day filled with joy and gratitude! 

Jeslyn Chacko                 Cade Pedder       Hannah Zudetich    

Isabella Cammarano      Alan Liang             Catrina McKay 

 

God bless, 

Julie 

On Tuesday night our new School Advisory Council met for the first time. Rob Aron from MACs joined 
us to explain how the council works and we also discussed plans for the rejuvenation of our school’s 
front entrance. School Advisory Councils are advisory bodies and exist to provide support, review and 
advice to the principal. They do not have a legal identity and do not become involved in the day-to-day 
management of the school. They are an opportunity for parent voice and perspective to be available to 
the principal and parish priest for the good of school and parish where the wellbeing and outcomes for 
students is paramount. Characteristics central to its role: 



 

 

Class 
Pupil of the 

week 
Has demonstrated the 3 R’s 

 Prep C Gabriel Harrison  
For being an enthusiastic and curious learner who always asks ques-
tions. Keep up the great work Gabriel! 

 Prep J Marley Afamasaga  
Her brilliant efforts to listen, participate and build class discussions. 

Excellent work Marley!  

 1 H Vincent Xerri 

For listening and following instructions. Keep up the awesome job Vin-

cent 

 1 R Xavier Croxford  
For making responsible choices and showing resilience when solving 

problems. You are a peacemaker Xavier!  

 2 A Taiyo Marshall  

For being an active participant during our small group reading session. 

He confidently contributed to discussions and used evidence from the 

text to explain his thinking. Great work Taiyo.  

 2C  Oliver Breese   
For using the dispositions of reflection and self motivation to make 

good choices and apply himself to all areas of his learning.  

 3/4 J  Lina Luca  
For always giving everything a go and taking on any challenge with a 

growth mindset.   

3/4M Audrina Cole  
For being an independent worker who strives to always do her best. It 
is great to see how you are taking risks and trying new things. Well 
Done Audrina 

3/4 R Naomi Harrison 
For her focus and determination to achieve her best in all areas of 

learning. Keep up the amazing work, Naomi!   

5D 
Xavier Roberts   For being able to support his peers in their learning of new mathemati-

cal concepts and for his love of working with large numbers.  

5T Jai Santos  
For consistently contributing to class discussions and always seeking a 

challenge in his learning.  

6 C Darnell Boyce  
 For using a variety of strategies when solving Maths problems and be-

ing able to explain how she found the answers.  

6S Ava Lethlean  
For challenging herself to learn new things and being open to new ide-

as.  

  SPLASH PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARD 



 

 

Our Catholic Identity 

Traditionally, in Australia the changing of Summer to Autumn really becomes noticeable around about 
now.  As we say goodbye to another month of 2022 today, we look forward to crisper starts to the day 
and an amazing array of light as the morning sun pierces through a lingering darkness.  Daylight breaks 
through later, and evening seems to roll around much quicker than it did last week!  It is this time of 
the year that the darkness before the light really begins to bring home our focus in the Season of Lent:  
The opportunity to reflect and linger just that little bit longer in the darkness, before revelling in the 
immense joy and light of the resurrection at Easter! 

 

Lock it in: 

Wednesday 4th May- Years 1 & 2 Family Faith Evening- OLMC Church 

Friday 6th May – Mother’s Day Extravaganza! 

Monday 15th -21st May- Catholic Care Family Week. 

Gospel Reflections  

This week’s Sunday Gospel moves away from our liturgical year author- 
Luke, and shifts to John.  The Gospel according to John is quite different 
to the other three Gospels, as it is not synoptic, but rather often referred 
to as the ‘Spiritual Gospel’.  In Sunday’s reading, we have the story of the 
interaction Jesus has with a woman who had done many wrong things, 
and was condemned to a punishment by the male-dominant society that 
she lived in.  According to the people who brought the woman to Jesus, 
the punishment was what she ‘deserved’ according to the Law of Moses, 
which the Jewish people follow.  Jesus, seemingly unphased by the peo-
ple and their demands to have the woman stoned, drew in the dirt with 
his finger, and looking up at them challenged them saying, whoever was 
without sin could throw the first stone.  Continuing to write in the dirt, 
the men left, one-by-one, with not one person throwing a single stone.  
When Jesus looked up, seeing nobody there, he turned to the woman 

telling her that since nobody condemned her, nor did he!  He sent her on and told her to sin no more! 

 

The phrase that Jesus challenges the crowd with is quite a popular and colloquialised saying: “He who 
is without sin shall cast the first stone!”  It’s a challenge, but almost a rhetoric one at that!  Jesus was 
well aware that not one of the people who had written this woman off was sinless.  Neither are we!  
There are many great things that each of us do to live a life in one and other’s favour, however, there 
are times when we mess up, or miss the mark!  We know what we need to do, and how we need to do 
it, but unfortunately we make the wrong choices!  It is this recognition that each of us are imperfect 
that often can be the difference between accepting or rejecting others.  In mending and further 
strengthening the relationships we have with our families and friends, might this Gospel reading in-
spire us to ask ourselves, what about our own character makes us imperfect?  In recognising this, may 
we then use our imperfections as a guide to accept, welcome and respect the imperfections of one 
another.  In fact, may these imperfections be the glue that helps bind us and restore each one of us to 
who we are born to be. 

 

May this Lenten Journey give us the courage to turn away from sin. 

Nelson Graham  



 

 

 

 

 

HOT CROSS BUN DRIVE - Ferguson Plarre Fresh Easter Buns 

Place your order on CDFPay for delivery to school Thursday 7th April.  A paper 

order form is available at the School foyer.  Help support our School by asking family 
and friends to order.   

The final orders need to be in by 31st March ***TODAY *** 

Delivery will be April 7th - families to pick up from the school on the day. 

OLMC Canteen Roster  - Term 1 

There are vacancies on the roster for the rest of the term, if you have a WWC and have been triple vaccinat-
ed and would be available to help out, please let me know. Please arrive at the canteen at 10.00am, your 
assistance will be required until around 2.30pm. If you are unable to attend on your rostered day please ring 
Sally on 0400384403 as soon as possible so a replacement can be arranged.      Sally Hewitt-Tacey  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

School Uniform News 

Green socks — $5 per pair and school hats — $10  now available from the school office 

Cash only please 

A reminder to label all school uniform items especially rugby tops/school jumpers and 

food /drink containers with your child’s name—Thank you ! 

 

Report School Absences :   absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

Official Term Dates 2022 

Term 1:  28th January—8th April (1.30 finish) 

  (Easter 15th April—18th April) 

Term 2:  26th April —Friday 24th June  

(Mon 25th Anzac Day ,Tue 26 & Wed 27 Staff PD days) 

  Students return Thursday 28 April 

Term 3:  11th July—16th September 

Term 4:  3rd October—16th December 

Upcoming Dates: March 

31st—Hot Cross Bun orders due 

Upcoming Dates: April 

1st  -  Casual clothes day  

           Easter Raffle  donations due                 

7th—Hot cross bun orders delivered 

 

 

Prep 2023 Enrolments are now open 

Collect enrolment forms from the office or via website 

Please note new date 



 

 

Community News 



 

 

Places still 

available 



 

 



 

 


